ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
March 22, 2018
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Sharon Miller, South Allegheny School District
Paul Schott, Gateway SD

Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough


Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Moe Rayan, Penn Hills Twp.
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District 
Craig Alexander, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Amanda Settelmaier at approximately 12:32pm.
II. The minutes from February were presented for approval.  Mickey noted that he was in attendance.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from February 2018 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Moe Rayan and seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for February was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Paul Schott, seconded by Moe Rayan.  Motion carried.
V. Rose informed the committee that House Resolution 291 was passed with one amendment.  The amendment compels the study to reach out to taxing jurisdictions for input.  Some TCCs are renewing the contract with their vendor early.  Ours expires next year.   Rose brought an addendum to extend our current contract for five years at the request of Greg Erosenko.  There is a clause establishing no increase in the commission rate.  After some discussion, the management committee would like time to evaluate if early renewal is in the jurisdiction’s best interest.  Perhaps a vote in December, or at a special meeting.
VI. Rose indicated there is other legislation pending that would change Act 32.  There is movement on bill 866 that contains language that would disallow a contingency fee based on percentage.
VII. Collections through February totaled $9,479,847.49 which is up by $353,830.62 from last February.  Moe asked why the increase.  Rose believes there is a correlation between the increase and the improved market for gas/oil.  For example, Lincoln Borough is up 28.7% due to Rice Engery, Inc.
Rose also reported that quarterly’s are going out.  They are ahead of schedule on refunds, and they’ve seen a decline in mailed payments.

VIII. There was no one from the public to comment.  A motion to adjourn was made by Moe Rayan, and seconded by Bill Pfoff.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:10pm.
